APPROVED


Wellfleet Board of Health


Minutes of Meeting of January 27, 2010
Senior Center, Long Pond Room, 7:00 p.m.
Present:   Richard Willecke, Lezli Rowell, John O’Hara, Alex Hay, Kenneth Granlund, Assistant Agent Andrew Petty, and Christine Bates 

Chair Willecke called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  
1. Title V Variances Requests
               

I. Sawtelle, Map 36, Parcel 177, 90 Wixom Ave, variance requests (continued from 01/13/10).  At the request of the applicant, the hearing will take place February 10, 2010.     
 
2. Business
I.      Jim Willis, 90 Howes Road, Amendment to Stable Permit.  The applicant withdrew his request for the amendment. 
    
 II.
Larry Smith, 85 Howes Lane, Stable Permit discussion.  Mr. Smith elected not to come before the Board for discussion.
III.
Angry Tomato Restaurant, Septic System Update.  Larry Bengston stated he has received one quote for the upgrade which he feels is too high and plans to go to another engineering firm for a quote.   He stated he also requires heat in the building.  He stated he will be having a review with the Community Development Partnership for Lower Cape to see if he qualifies for money to upgrade the septic as well as for heating.  Bengston stated he is looking for a partner to diffuse the money issue.  The well has not been located.  He is hoping to open the first week in March.  The extension expired on January 21, 2010 and Bengston stated he would like to open the restaurant on March 1, 2010.  Rowell stated she is not comfortable with him opening prior to seeing any plans.  The Board requested Bengston to come to the February 24, 2010 meeting with an update.  Rowell moved to grant an extension to February 24, 2010; seconded by Alex Hay; passed 5-0.    
III.
      Licenses  several licenses were signed.
IV 
Minutes    
Lezli Rowell moved to approve the amended 1/13/09 meeting minutes; seconded by Ken Granlund; passed 4-0.
V. Correspondence

The correspondence file will be reviewed at the next meeting.
Alex Hay asked if there was interest in separating the Waste Water Management Board and the Board of Health.  He recommended separating the meetings because it would help move the Waste Water Management Board forward.  Lezli Rowell recommended going forward with getting a consultant and putting information on the Town Warrant.  Alex Hay will try and recruit interested parties and the Board will have further discussion on separating the two Boards at the next meeting. 

Richard Willecke moved to adjourn at 7:40 pm; seconded by Ken Granlund; 
passed 5-0.


Respectfully submitted,
 
 
 
Christine A. Bates
Committee Secretary

